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DATE: October 19, 2023 LOCATION: City of Santa Cruz 
 

TOPIC: Halloween 2023 Safety Enhancement Zone Designation Downtown Santa Cruz 

 
 

 

INFORMATION: 

 
City to Implement Downtown Safety Enhancement Zone, Triple Fine Penalties 

Halloween Weekend thru Nov 1  
 

 
SANTA CRUZ, CA — The Santa Cruz Police Department has designated a Safety Enhancement Zone in 
the downtown corridor for Halloween 2023. The Safety Enhancement Zone begins on Friday, October 
27th at 8:00 AM and runs through Wednesday, November 1st at 8:00 AM. 
 
The Safety Enhancement Zone designation authorizes the tripling of fees for violations of the City’s 
municipal code, such as littering, blocking pedestrian or vehicular traffic, and public alcohol 
consumption. 
 
In addition to the Triple Fines, the Safety Enhancement Zone will also dictate road closures and No 
Parking zones in the Downtown footprint. 
 
The police department will utilize over 100 uniformed police officers from the Santa Cruz Police 
Department and neighboring agencies to staff the event. Officers use proactive strategies to minimize 
problems and reduce the opportunity for alcohol-fueled problems and inappropriate behavior 
throughout the night. 
 
Annually, Halloween draws large crowds downtown during the evening and late night. In addition to 
the additional officers, there will be increased lighting and portable restrooms throughout the 
downtown corridor. 
  
 
Attached  

• Downtown Halloween Safety Enhancement Zone 
Flier in English & Spanish 

• Map of the Safety Enhancement Zone with Street 
Closures and No Parking Areas. 

 
 



 

 

 
 





 


